










Peterlee Town Council

We were required to return the Annual Governance and Accountability Return to enable the Council to correct the following:

Loan interest and repayments at Section 2 Box 5 for the year ending 31 March 2022 were initially overstated by £500,000 causing an addition error at Box 7. 
The correct Box 5 figure was £50,452.

In future the Council should ensure that the Annual Governance and Accountability Return is accurate and complete.

As part of its Annual Governance and Accountability Return submission the Council is required to provide for audit explanations for significant variances between the 
2021/22 and 2022/23 figures in Section 2. Such explanations support the Council's own understanding of its financial performance. For 2022/23 the Council provided 
insufficient explanation of its variances because not all variances above £100,000 were initially explained. Although explanations were subsequently obtained in 
future, the Council should provide an explanation for all significant variances as part of its AGAR submission. 

During 2022/23 the Council approved an increase in the precept for 2023/24 that exceeded the maximum 2% permitted by a 2016 resolution without a referendum. 
Although it is doubtful that a resolution could legally bind a council 7 years later and the reason for the increase is understandable given current inflation we 
recommend that in 2023/24 the Council should ensure that it considers formally rescinding the 2016 resolution.

The Council agreed a new 3 year contract for internal audit from 2022/23 but did not formally approve the decision to re-appoint the existing internal auditors. In 
future, the Council should ensure that each new internal audit contract is explicitly approved in advance of signing the SLA and agreeing the audit plan and the 
decision recorded in council minutes.
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